November 9th, 1927. A. D. Macfarlane, Esq., 205-7 Times Building, Victoria. B. C. Dear Mr. Macfarlane:-Let me acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 2nd of November. When in Victoria I did suggest to the graduates of McGill University that they might sponsor the organization of a group who would take up the study of International Relations. We have formed a Canadian Institution of International Affairs, that is, we have agreed on a constitution acceptable to groups in Winnipeg, Toronto, Ottawa and Montreal. The group in Montreal has already held one meeting and the next takes place in the course of ten days or so. The Canadian Institution of International Affairs will be affiliated with the Royal Institute and will also act as the Can dian Council of the Institute of Pacific Relations. I shall speak to John Nelson, whom you probably remember when he was associated

I shall speak to John Nelson, whom you probably remember when he was associated with the Victoria Times and the Colonist. John is the Honorary Secretary of the Canadian Institute and I am sure will be glad to give all necessary information.

I am indeed pleased to learn that you are so interested in these matters and that an active group will be set up in Victoria.

Yours faithfully,